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MEMORANDUM
	Ref.:
	AN 10/18.2


ADVANCE \d14
	To:
	Members, International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG)

	From:
	IAVWOPSG Secretary

	Subject:
	Follow-up action on the IAVWOPSG/4 Meeting

	Action:
	a) note the information; and

b) undertake the follow-up action, as required.


With regard to the IAVWOPSG/4 Meeting, I am pleased to inform you that the final report, which has been subject to some minor editorials, and the executive summary (English version) have been placed on the IAVWOPSG website.

It is expected that on 4 November 2008, the Air Navigation Commission will review the report of the IAVWOPSG/4 Meeting. In this context, ten conclusions and one decision which involve action by the Commission will be brought to its attention, as follows:
	Conclusion 4/3 
—
 
Amendment to Annex 3 regarding volcanic ash and toxic chemicals;

	Conclusion 4/4  
— 

Amendment to Annex 3 regarding volcanic ash depositions;

	Conclusion 4/12 a)— 

Amendment to Annex 3 regarding the requirement to provide volcanic ash advisories both in alphanumerical and graphical format;

	Conclusion 4/13 a) —

Amendment to Annex 3 regarding the possibility of issuance of volcanic ash advisories without forecast in case of first advisory;


	Conclusion  4/15 — 

Amendment to Annex 3 regarding Model VAG and related example of alphanumeric volcanic ash advisory;

	Conclusion 4/19 — 
Depiction of ash movement in the graphical volcanic ash SIGMET
Conclusion 4/22
  — 
Change volcanic activity report to include the
a) & c)
 


reporting of SO2;
Conclusion 4/23 a) —
Invitation to WMO to reconstitute the training subgroup for volcanic ash;
Conclusion 4/24 a)
 —
Issue of “safe” concentration of volcanic ash;
Conclusion 4/27 b) — 
Research on eruption source parameters (ESP);
Decision 4/30 

— 
Update of the work programme of the IAVWOPSG.

	


	


In view of the extensive work programme, I encourage you to start undertaking the follow-up action on the remaining conclusions, as required, at your earliest convenience. For ease of reference, a follow‑up table related to the conclusions has been placed on the IAVWOPSG website.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to all of the members of the group for your valuable assistance to the Secretariat during the IAVWOPSG/4 Meeting.
	
	(signed by)

R. Romero




